
 Oregon Association of Chiefs of Police 

 Read This! 
Monthly news from the Executive Board         October 2012  

This informal newsletter will be published and distributed to the OACP members on a monthly basis 

to help keep them informed of the important activities of the committees and board. 

Retirements: 
 

 

New Chiefs: 
 Chief Ray Rau, Nyssa 

 Chief Jason Schermerhorn, Cannon Beach 

 

The President: 
 Attended Fall OSSA/OACP Conference 

 Attended IACP in San Diego-including the 

SACOP Lunch to honor Chief Barker and 

Kevin Campbell 

 Met with Co-Chairs of Second In Command 

 Met with Co-Chairs of Marketing 

 Met with OACP Executive Committee 

 Appointed Capt. Dave Henslee from Corvallis 

PD to serve on the FTEP Workgroup. 

 Appointed Lt. Curtis Whipple from Medford 

PD to serve on the statewide CART Comm. 

 

The Victory Group: 
 Attended the IACP Annual Conference in San 

Diego where Kevin Campbell completed two 

terms as Chair of SACOP Executive Directors. 

 New OACP Facebook page announced.  To “like 

the page, visit 

www.facebook.com/OregonPoliceChiefs  

 OACP grant submission was successful and a 

$10,000 SACOP High Visibility Enforcement 

Assistance Grant was awarded to OACP. 

 www.policechief.org website and database 

management system undergoing a complete 

upgrade. Completion expected by the end of 

September. 

Activities in the Regions: 
 District Reps are encouraged to notify the 

OACP office or the President prior to the 

first of the month for inclusion of your 

region activities in the next edition of Read 

This 

By-Law Revisions: 
 The Executive Committee is seeking suggestions 

for by-law changes.  A draft will be developed 

and forward to the By Laws Committee for 

action, which could result in action by the Board 

of Directors at the Annual Meeting. 

The Strategic Plan: 
 1st VP will be working on updating the 

OACP strategic plan.  Seeking input for 

update, draft will be presented to 

membership at ELTS in Seaside. 

 

Committee Notes: 
 The Labor Committee is asking for updates or new 

labor contracts from all Oregon police agencies. 

Contact cynthiab@ci.hillsboro.or.us 

 2nd VP will assume the role of the chair of the so 

called “Super Committee” 

 Committee Chairs are encourage to give us 

information for inclusion in Read This 

For the good of the order: 
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